MINUTES OF A MEETING OF MOULTON PARISH COUNCIL held at MOULTON VILLAGE HALL (Main Room) on MONDAY 14 JULY 2014 at 7.45pm.

	PRESENT

	Councillors
	Cllrs. Aston (Chairman), Burgess, Clark, Harris, Vernon, Watkinson and Wood.

	Other Attendees
	Parish Clerk. 2 Members of the Public (names recorded).


	1
	To receive Apologies (and record reasons for absence) and to note any Declarations of Interest

Resolved: to accept Apologies from Cllr. Bowie (personal commitment).
There were no Declarations of Interest made.


	2
	To receive the PCSOs Report

The Parish Clerk, on behalf of PCSO Kevin McShane, gave a summary of the Monthly Report for Davenham and Moulton (June 2014). 86 incidents were recorded, including 10 incidents of Anti-social Behaviour; 2 thefts; 11 Suspicious Persons Reports (cold calling concerns and requests for charity clothing). A copy of the full Report is held on file. 



	3
	Public Participation
Prior to inviting the public to comment Cllr. Aston, on behalf of the Parish Council, thanked the organisers of the Crow Fair (held on Saturday 12 July 2014) for the excellent management of the Event. He felt that it was well run and drew an enthusiastic, supportive crowd.

Margaret Newton raised a number of points relating to Planning Application 14/01727/S73. Firstly, she asked the Parish Council to enquire whether all communications received by CWAC Planning following the recent consultation period have been placed the Planning Portal for public viewing - she understands that a number of letters have not been uploaded, including objections made by CWAC Ward Councillors. 
Secondly, she drew attention to a number of comments made by the Environmental Protection Practitioner consulted by CWAC who makes reference to the poor draining qualities of the land, whilst also pointing out that he is not responsible for drains or flooding – she asks on what basis he was invited to comment.  
Lastly, a number of villagers are under the impression that piling has been agreed and work is due to start on September – it was pointed out that no decision on the Application has yet been made public. Also, that the Application only relates to Outline Permission being sought.



	4
	To agree the Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 9 June 2014 for signature as a true record.
Resolved: that the Minutes of the meeting held on 9 June 2014 be agreed and signed as a true record.    


	5
	To receive the Parish Clerk’s Report
· The Parish Clerk advised that there have, to date, been no expressions of interest in the current Parish Council vacancies.
· The Parish Clerk confirmed that NTC now take away, free of charge, all full rubbish bags from the Play Area on a weekly basis. The contract with CWAC has been cancelled, saving the Parish Council/Playing Field Trust c.£900pa (net).
· Dean Sanders and Graham Scott are currently taking forward the switchover to the newly designed Web Site Pages.
· Moss Haselhurst have written to CWAC Property asking for minor amendments (insertion of a 12 month notice clause and the ability to place a small wooden structure on the land) to the Draft Lease for Weaver Road Play Area. A response is awaited.
· Preliminary judging for the Moulton In Bloom Prize for 2014 has now been completed. CWAC Cllr. Weltman will undertake the final judging in early August.
· The Annual Village Walk, in conjunction with CWAC, has been arranged for Wednesday 16 July 2014. The Parish Clerk will be accompanied by Cllrs. Vernon and Watkinson on the walk. A number of topics, including potholes, grass cutting, pavement tidiness, footpath access, overhanging tree branches and highways issues will be raised.
· The Parish Clerk has asked NTC to cut the grassed area around the recently erected fence on Hillside Lane. A further cut will be undertaken in late August/early September.
· All previously reported Graffiti has been removed by Transco and CWAC.



	6
	Planning
i. to note comments made by the Planning Committee on recent Applications

14/02150/FUL – Proposed Car Park at No. 4 Shaft Yard, Winsford Rock Salt Mine, Jack Lane, Bostock. The Parish Council is not a Statutory Consultee on this Application. No objections.

14/02130/OUT – Land surrounding Fountain Lane Farm, Davenham - Residential Development of up to 70 Dwellings. The Parish Council is not a Statutory Consultee on this Application. Letter of objection submitted to CWAC Planning.

14/02111/FUL – Moulton Village Hall – single storey side/rear extension. No objections
ii. to note Planning Application Responses from Cheshire West and Chester Council

14/01599/FUL – 68 Regent Street – single storey rear extension. Application permitted.
14/0499/OUT – Land off Jack Lane – Up to 70 dwellings. Application Permitted.
iii. to note Planning Applications advised but not yet received

None.
iv. to discuss Neighbourhood Plan related matters
A review of amendments to the First Draft, as suggested by the CWAC Spatial Planning Team, is still in progress. An update will be given at the next Parish Council Meeting.
v. to discuss any other Planning Related Issues

Cllr. Wood advised that the Public Hearing covering the CWAC Local Plan has been completed. The Inspectors Report is now awaited, with no timescales as to release known.


	7
	Administrative and Community Matters
i. to receive a Report from the MPWG Meeting held on 2 July 2014
Cllr. Clark gave a brief overview of the various Projects discussed – CCTV at the War Memorial/Playing Fields area; history trail; development of land at the rear of Regent Street; Weaver Road Play Area. 
The CCTV equipment is considered to be the priority and quotations have been received for the supply and installation of CCTV Equipment at the Playing Field. More research is to be undertaken to ensure that the Quotes are like for like. Once a preferred option has been agreed funding can then be sought from various organisations. 
The other projects will be taken forward in due course. 
The Group proposes to meet again in late August and will report on progress at the following Parish Council Meeting.
ii. to discuss War Memorial Car Park Issues 

Overnight parking and use of the area by commercial vehicles have been prevalent in recent months – neither being considered desirable for safety reasons. The Parish Clerk outlined the mechanics for the creation of Bye Laws should it eventually be felt that some form of enforcement is required. In the meantime the Chairman and Vice Chairman will seek dialogue with the owners of the vehicles in question. 
They will also advise the occupier of Rose Cottage, Main Road of the imminent removal of the flagged pathway connecting the property to the adjacent footpath bordering the children’s play area. 


	8
	To consider Correspondence received since the last Meeting
Cheshire West and Chester Council

Various

7 July
Members Briefings

Community Governance – Whitegate and Marton
To Note

To discuss
ChALC

27 June
Crime Commissioners’ Meeting on 10 July 2014 
To note

Connecting Cheshire
16 June
Newsletter 
To note
Cheshire Police
Various
Newsletters 
To note
VRDS
Various
Newsletters 
To note
M Stanley
12 June
E-mail relating to poorly cleansed footpaths in the village – forwarded on to CWAC Streetscene
To note
Health Watch
13 June
Notice of Family Fun Day at Marbury Park on 12 July 2014 (e-mailed on receipt)
To note
P Metcalf
12 June
E-mail relating to the untidy state of Regent Street Access Road – forwarded on to CWAC Streetscene
To note
Vale Royal AC
24 June
Letter seeking permission to run Pie and Peas Race on 6 August 2014 at Moulton Playing Fields 
To note. Previously agreed following consultation
Cheshire Community Action
4 July

4 July
Connecting Communities Event – 4 September 2014
Community Pride Competition – Awards Evening – 9 October 2014
To discuss

To discuss
BDO
2 July
Queries resulting from 2013/4 Audit
To note. Answered.
Clerks and Councils Direct

4 July

Journal dated July 2014

To note.

P Bennett

14 July

E-mail Expressing an Interest in an Allotment

To discuss

Resolved:

· Whitegate and Marton Community Governance recommendations noted, without the need for any formal comment being made.
· Cllrs. Watkinson and Harris to attend the Connecting Communities Event.
· Cllr. Aston and the Parish Clerk to attend the Community Pride Awards Evening.

· Mr Bennett’s e-mail was noted and will be held on file.



	9
i


	To authorise Accounts for Payment and note Income Received
Resolved: to authorise the following Payments and to note Income Received.
Payments:
P Sanders

Salary July  – Clerk

741.18

HMRC

PAYE + NI for PS July 2014 

38.69

P Sanders

Salary August  – Clerk (Payable on 10/8/14)

741.18

HMRC

PAYE + NI for PS August 2014 (payable late Aug 2014)

38.69

P Sanders

Expenses for June/July

17.10
UK Mailing Ltd

Newsletter Printing

154.80

CHAMP

Hall Hire

93.00

PIAMS

Playground Inspection – June

36.00

PIAMS

Flooring Repair adjacent to Rodeo Rider

1770.00

C Bowie
Crow Fair Stall Fee
10.00
Income Received:

Bank Interest
7.73
HMRC – VAT Repayment for 2013/4

3,445.92

Garage Rents

305.00

ii. to agree criteria for the Community Grant Scheme 2014 

Resolved: to amend the Guidance Notes/ Application Form to ensure that all submissions are supported by an up to date Income and Expenditure Account; details of Bank and Cash balances held at the time of the Application; 75% plus of organisation members are to reside in Moulton; closing date extended to 31 October 2014.


	10
	To receive Reports from Councillors and the Parish Clerk
· Cllrs. Burgess and Watkinson noted a number of overhanging bushes/trees around the village. These will be referred to during the forthcoming Village Walk.
· Cllr. Harris advised that his Son, Andrew, has not yet heard from CWAC regarding Defibrillator Training.

· Cllr. Aston advised that the Crow Fair organisers had to cut off the padlock on the swing gate connecting the Playing Field to School Lane. This will be replaced by Moulton Events Committee.
· On behalf of Cllr. Bowie the Parish Clerk commented on the recent Community Resilience Workshop that she attended. The initial aim is to produce a Plan Document highlighting potential risks within the community, with specific focus on severe weather. The Projects Group, in conjunction with a number of residents, will take forward the creation of the Plan during the autumn months.
· The Parish Clerk gave a summary of the issues raised by villagers at the Crow Fair. The majority of these will be covered during the Village Walk. Issues relating to Regent Street Backs/Garages will be reviewed by the Projects Working Group as it takes forward its’ deliberations.



	11
	To note that the next Meeting of the Council will be held on Monday 8 September 2014 at 7.45pm – Moulton Village Hall (Main Room) – commencing with a 15 minute Public Participation Session. 



There being no further business this part of the Meeting closed at 9.22pm.
